SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWSLETTER 2024/2025 SPRING Term One – Fund Raising

A. B. Sales Contract



This week, the School Council has visited each class from Year 1 – Year 6 to discuss how we are going to spend the fund-raising money generated last year.

In total, we have £350 to spend on playground equipment and whilst it would be lovely to be able to purchase everything that was listed in the Autumn Term, we realise that it is not possible with this budget.

In our maths lesson, we researched the cost of each item on the previous list and calculated how many of each we would be able to buy within our budget. The basket soon came to a total of over £350 so we decided to prioritise what pupils want.

When we visited each class, we asked them to select their 'Top 5' from the list and then we collated the responses. It was evident that the following were the items most desired by the pupils at Wardley CE Primary School:

Footballs, cones, tennis balls and rackets, skipping ropes, hula hoops, basketballs, frisbees, chalks and some musical equipment.

After extensive research in an attempt to get the best deals, we have been able to purchase ALL of the desired list and so we will have a storage box full of new playground equipment by the end of the half term – we cannot wait to see it all in use and the smiles on everyone's faces.

The School Council Spring Term 1

The Year 6 Spring Term 1 School Counsello	rs: DIA
Charlotte olivia Sienna Las Allegra Matteo	Emily I Sauc
100	